CITY OF PORTSMOUTH

August 25, 2021
City Plans to Open Portsmouth Indoor Pool This Fall

Portsmouth, New Hampshire — The City is completing work to allow for the re-opening of the
Indoor Pool this fall.

The Department of Public Works has taken the opportunity of the closure of the pool over the
past year to make some necessary improvements. This initial work was completed by DPW staff;
however, there was additional repair work needed to correct a leak. Work is now being
completed on the filter pits and then the filter equipment will be reinstalled.. Throughout the
closure, the City has been in communication with representatives of Save the Indoor Portsmouth
Pool to coordinate the work and discuss re-opening.

The City also recognized the value of doing a more comprehensive needs assessment while the
pool was closed because of the pandemic. Late last year, the City engaged a consultant to do a
complete review of the short-term and long-term needs of the Portsmouth Indoor Pool. While the
report is being finalized, in essence, the consultant suggested there is a lot of life in the building
and infrastructure but there are some updates and improvements that should be made over time.

Spinnaker Point Adult Fitness Center (indoor pool and fitness room) is open Monday-Friday,
6am-8pm and Saturday-Sunday, 7am-4pm. Please call 603-766-1483 for more information.



